
Perry/Willard Wastewater Treatment
Facility Board Meeting
975 West 1000 North
Willard Utah 84340
March 12, 2014
5:00 PM

Members Present:  Chairman Steven Pettingill, Robert Beebe, Paul Nelson, Bruce Howard, Rob Mund

Others Present:  Jeff Hollingsworth, Plant Manager; Perry City Council Member Todd Christensen

1. Welcome & Call to Order
Chairman Pettingill welcomed and called to order the Perry/Willard Wastewater Board Meeting.

1. Approval of the November 13, 2013 Minutes
Board Member Howard moved to approve the February 5, 2014 minutes as written.  Board Member Beebe seconded the motion.  All in favor.

1. Agenda Items 

1.  Approval of the Agenda
Board Member Howard moved to approve the agenda as written.   Board Member Nelson seconded the motion.  All in favor.

1.  Public Comments (if any)
There were no public comments.

1.  Plant Manager Items
2/3/2014	Ordered repair kit for clarifier scum arms. Scum drain from clarifier     
                     clogged.
2/4/2014	Went to training Central Weber-Getting CEU’s before the end of the year
2/6/2014	Met with Shanna on plant finances-Spreadsheet
2/7/2014	Infinity Electric working on digester.  They need to order parts. They 
		will be back first part of March.  Need to buy a new electronic control 
                     board.
		Delivered Willard City the Annual Municipal W/W Planning Program
		Report.
2/8/2014	1730 p.m. Power Failure (Call-out)
2/12/2014	1222a.m. Power Failure (Call-out)
Council Member Christensen asked at what point the generator fires up?  Jeff stated
 seconds.  Council Member Christensen asked if he was having problems with the IFAS transfer on switch over.   He said sometimes they won’t come back.  He said they have
to be manually re-started. Council Member Christensen asked how he gets notified
of the power failures.  Jeff stated that the alarm calls him.  
2/14/2014	Vactor truck went to Perry
2/16/2014	IFAS System (Call-out) 4:48 a.m. He said it is going 100% but the brake
is over current the VFD.  He said he has had the engineers out to look at it.
2/18/2014	Contacted Ben Strong at WESTECH on problems with IFAS system
2/19/2014	Bob Beebe called and wanted me to test a private pond in Willard.
		 Checked PH,COD, and E-coli.  Explained to the owner there is a lot
		Of dead fall in the pond which will deplete D.O. PH was 7.59, COD 1, 
		E-coli 0.  Jeff said that was probably killing his fish.
		Board Member Howard stated that Jeff is doing things for Willard City 
over and above operating the plant.  Jeff responded yes.
Contacted Cardwell and asked Rich to watch fuel prices and when they 
come down bring him fuel for the generator.
		Contacted Matt Garn; he told me they were going to drop the Bio
		monitoring to twice a year this should save the cities $2,500.00 a
		year.  He said he would follow this up with a letter.  Jeff got a certified
letter from the State of Utah with a new permit that does not have to go out for public comment confirming BIO Monitoring to twice a year sampling.  The UE permit is good until 2016.  
		January DMR report was sent off.
2/20/2014	Reported pond samples to Bob Beebe
2/24/2014	Ordered ERA samples to qualify lab.
		Contacted Dave Jenkins at Westech on IFAS system problems of leaks,
		brake system, and program update.
		Went through Rain for Rent with Jared Quayle if we have a generator 
		failure.
2/25/2014	Willard returned the Annual Municipal W/W Planning Program Report
		un-filled out.
		Delivered the Annual Municipal W/W Planning Program Report to Perry
		and received it two hours later completed.
		Ordered 4 barrels of Polymer
		Contacted Huber on press performance, Kurt from Huber will be out next 
		month to look at system.
		Called Jeff at Rotork he will be out first weeks of March for repairs to 
		Digester valve.
2/26/2014	Ordered gaskets from Rocky Mountain for the Rotork.
		Reordered supplies for plant with Grainger
2/27/2014	Jared trained with UV specialist for day on change out of ballast and 
		lamps. Jeff stated all the lamps have been replaced on the west set.
		Set-up CAT to come do oil analysis on generator, will get results back
		in two weeks.
		Willard accessed plant through gate and phone to read water meter.
		Mailed what information had on Annual Municipal W/W Planning
		Program Report 4:45p.m.  Contacted Teri at Willard City and asked if
		She would mail her copy of the Annual Municipal W/W Planning 
		Program Report when Willard was completed.  Due 3/1/14
2/28/2014	Sent sludge trailer to Brigham to get 4 new tires. Jeff bought new tires because of all the weight and the traveling back and forth everyday to Central Weber.
		Called lab to see if they could take a bio-monitoring test in for March
		He told me the fish were not doing well and he would call when they were
		better.
Training

Jared Quayle trained on the following systems:
2. IFAS maintenance, operation
2. Clarifier maintenance, operation
2. Lab operations
2. Sludge press maintenance, operation
2. UV System operation and maintenance
2. Step screen operation
2. Grit system operation
2. Influent pump operation

Chairman Pettingill acknowledged the time and effort that Jeff has put in working with Matt Garn to get the testing changed to twice a year.  He stated he has been very pro-active in getting this accomplished.  He asked the board members to keep this in mind when they do his annual review.  Board Member Nelson asked if there needed to be a Resolution for the NWC.  Jeff stated he had Steve sign it and Susan attested his signature.  Jeff stated that he gave Willard City over 20 days to respond. Board Member Mund asked the name of the report that was not filled out by Willard.  Jeff stated that it is the Annual Municipal W/W Planning Program Report. Jeff made a copy for Board Member Mund to take to Willard City to have them complete it.   Board Member Nelson stated that if you submit the report it makes it easier for entities to get monies. (Board Member Beebe arrived).  

1.      	Items to be Purchased
3. Plant Supplies Grainger
3. Polymer
3. Fuel Generator
3. Clarifier repair kit
3. Tires for trailer
3. UV cleaner and repair kit
3. Water sensors for UV system
3. MCC equipment for electrician
3. ERA qualifying lab samples
3. Toner for printer

Jeff told the Board Members that the batteries for the generator were 5 years old and The CAT Rep. felt like they needed to be replaced.  He said that they are $308.00 a piece and he needs two of them and the CAT Rep. wants $400.00 to install them.  Chairman Pettingill asked Jeff if he had checked the voltage on them.  Jeff stated when he checks them it is still shows that they are good.  The Board Members agreed to have Jeff change the batteries, saving $400.00. 

1.          Monetary Discussion between Perry & Willard

Chairman Pettingill stated that the board needs to look at what ownership items are and what operating items are.  Jeff handed out the flow and financial charts.  Board Member Mund stated that the board can make recommendations but it up to the City Councils to make the decision.  Chairman Pettingill stated that this is based on flows and the usage based on what criteria the board set up.  What are ownership items and what are operation items.  Council Member Christensen stated that Mayor Cronin and Mayor Braegger met and discussed these same issues.  Board Member Beebe stated that Willard will go from 34% to 39% and Perry wants to drop theirs to 61%.  Council Member Christensen stated that there should be a chart that shows that.  Jeff stated that he could make a chart showing the difference.  Board Member Beebe expressed his opinion that the 5% was illegally transferred over during the construction phase through a change order to cover Perry’s completion. Chairman Pettingill called point of order and told Board Member Beebe that he could not sit here and let him say that it was illegal.  Board Member Beebe argued that it was illegal.  Board Member Beebe stated that Willard has one set of public records and Perry does not have the same public record and it was never written down.  Chairman Pettingill stated he was very aware of what went on at the time. He said that is like going back and saying some of our easements aren’t in place, they aren’t.   Board Member Beebe stated that it was presented by Sunrise one way and now it is another way.  Board Member Beebe stated he will have to go back to the residents and ask for a rate increase.  Board Member Nelson stated that Willard and Perry City councils need to decide what is fair and move forward from there.  He said the board can make a recommendation but the final say is with the city councils.  Board Member Beebe stated that the bottom line is the ownership phase of this is that Perry wants to exercise 61% ownership of the plant.  He said what concerns him is that nothing has been written down on this whole entire project.  Board Member Beebe stated that we keep coming up with the same problems and nothing was ever documented.  He said what was presented to Perry and what was presented to Willard are two different things.  Chairman Pettingill stated that there were deals that were made and not written down, or passed by city councils.  He said that was the problem. Chairman Pettingill asked the board members to look at the flow and percentage chart and Jeff handed out the other chart that reflects the difference in percentages.  This will be on the next agenda for discussion. 

1.          Discussion Regarding the VAC Truck Protocol

This item will be discussed at a later date because the criteria are not complete at this time from the cities.  

1.          Spur Data

Board Member Howard stated that he has not received any data from the state.  



1.          Board Member Items

Board Member Beebe stated that Mayor Braegger would like markers on the vehicles with Perry/Willard Wastewater Treatment Plant. 

1.           Call Outs

2/8/2014	Power Failure	1730 p.m.	Saturday
2/12/2014	Power Failure	1222a.m.	Wednesday
2/16/2014	IFAS System	448 a.m.	Sunday
  

1.           Payment Approval

Board Members present signed the payment approval.

1. Action Taken

None

1. Closed Session

None


1. Items for Next Agenda

(1) Spur Data
(2) Monetary Discussion
(3) Vactor Truck Protocol

1. Adjournment

Board Member Howard moved to adjourn.  Board Member Nelson seconded the motion.  All in favor.
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